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www.pantowner.org                               
Volume 54               Number 7           July 2025 

 

 

Pan Siftings  
                                                          

 
July 4 Independence Day                                                                                         
July 10th General Mtg 7:pm  at Carlson’s Shop                                                  
July 17th Board Mtg 7pm at The Moose                                                         
July 22nd Pan Siftings Article Due                                                                     
July 24th Car Show Chair Meeting 7pm at VFW 428                      
August 14th General Mtg 7:30pm                                                        
August 17th Pantowners Car Show                                                     
August 24th Board Mtg 7pm at The Moose                                     
August 26th Pan Siftings Article Due 

Car Of The Month 

   1941 Dodge Luxury Liner 2 dr Owned  By Fred and Renee Mehr 
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Mission Statement:  
 To Preserve The History Of The Pan Automobile; To Introduce And Educate 
Current And Future Generations About The Collector Car Hobby; To Promote 
Fun And Fellowship Amongst Its Members And To Invest Time, Talent, And 

Capital Into Future Club Projects And Functions. 

Club Officers & Board Members 

                            

                    Pan Committee:  Keith Bauman       Mark Ebnet  

Vice Pres: Ralph Anderson                                                             Dennis Arntson   Dave Bentley 

Secretary:  Tina Holt                                                                    Bruce Theisen    John Trutwin                  

Treasurer:  Bob Salmonson                                        Ed Bauer             Bob Halliday             

Car Show Chair: Randy Marchand                                                      Doug Rask           Ray Maciej                           

Sgt. At Arms: Ken Pflipsen                                                        

                                                                                      
Directors: Tom Erickson                                         Hospitality:  Cheryl Voigt   Trisha Thiel                                                 

        Mike Schmitt                                         Historians:   Jim Stodolka   Bruce Theisen                   

        Gary Anderson                                       Newsletter:  Jim Zwilling   jzwilling47@gmail.com                                                         

                  Todd Whitney                                                                                  320-406-3584                                                                            

         Seth Manuell                                                                                       

               Patrick Manuell 

Web Master:  Betty Schmitt                                                            

President: Paul Schmidbauer    

Car Of The  

 1941 Dodge Luxury Liner 2 dr 
Owned By Fred and Renee Mehr 



3 

 

President’s Report 

 Hello Everyone! Happy July! Hoping everyone got their rides out 
and had a good time. Car shows are in full swing. So many cars to 
see. Enjoy the summer and have fun the club is doing great. Have 
an awesome time. May we all be able to see the blessings we are 
receiving! Peace be with you all. Paul                                               

    President  Paul Schmidtbauer  

Email: paulschmidtbauer@gmail.com 

July 4 Independence Day                                                                                         
July 10th General Mtg 7:pm  at Carlson’s Shop  Also Potluck                                                
July 17th Board Mtg 7pm at The Moose                                                         
July 22nd Pan Siftings Article Due                                                                     
July 24th Car Show Chair Meeting 7pm at VFW 428                       

               
2025 Pan Car Events/Appearances                     

•     Cars By The Creek Car Show, Cold Spring July 26th. 8:00 A.M. – 2:30 P.M. 

•     Miller Show Room Display & Car Show Promotion -To Be Determined 

•     Pantowners Car Show August 17th. 

•     Lone Eagle Car Show, Little Falls, 50th. Anniversary: Sept. 7th. 7 AM-2 PM 

•    Pioneer Days in Albany: weekend of Sept. 11th. – 14th.  

Please note, these are club events and all members are welcome to help. We 
will pay mileage to anyone who can trailer the Pan Car to and from events 
with a qualified vehicle, please contact us if you are able to help with 
this!!  Contact Bob Halliday(320-330-9434) or Dennis Arnston(320-333-
6019) if you can help bring the Pan to these events or can sit by the car at 

Thank You 

Fran and I would like to thank everybody why participated in our last fun run. We experienced a 
glorious evening of weather and an excellent variety of food for our pot-luck meal, and had an 
enlightening explanation of the therapy of horses and two veterans who shared some of their 
experiences. a good round of socializing and we even had some people who were unsure of where 
we were and asked for directions (Barb ?). We had 10 cars and about 30 people who braved a nice 
evening on some back roads with everything green and fresh. As this is our last fun run we would 
like to see someone step up to keep this opportunity to get our cars out on the road and do some 
socializing.  Les and Fran  
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Vice President’s Report 

Hello everyone, here are list of car shows I have:                                            
1st Show: Jack & Jims in Duelm, MN July 4th 10:00am to 2:00 pm 
contact phone 320-968-9995 or 320-292-7469                                               
2nd Show: River of Life church July 13th 10am to 2pm contact Bob 
email: bobh426@gmail,com phone320-330-9434 or paul, email: 
paulschmidtbauer@gmail phone 320-630-4219                                                   
3rd Show: hosted by Sauk Rapids VFW Aux, Wednesday, July 30th 
4:30 pm to 7:30pm.  the flyer that i saw saying designated area for 
show cars only,  it did not have contact info on the flyer                                              
4th Show: sponsored by Schwieters Chevrolet, Saturday July 26th 
Cold Spring,MN 8am to 2:30 pm $10 registration fee.  Contact Dave at 320-685-3928                                                                                                    
5th Show: Clearwater Heritage Festival August 2nd from 9am to 2pm contacts Gene 320-260-6581 or Wally 
320-492-4718,  

Vice President Ralph Anderson  
Email:ralph.anderson8186@gmail.com 

          Barn Dance 
 
Pantowners bring name badge and an-
tique vehicle. Come in front gate and 
park in front to show your vehicle also 
get into dance free. Any questions call 
Tiffany 763-923-3120or Gail 320-293-
3177. 

       Volunteers Needed 
 
The Halloween Bash could use volunteers 
from 11am to 5pm to help the day of the 
event. This is also a fundraiser for VREC 
in St. Cloud. Need assistance with the 
games, any help would be appreciated. 
Thank You. Contact Gail at 320-293-3177 
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Car Show Chairman Report 

Hello everybody,  I now have the fairgrounds contract, and things are 
moving along nicely. We only have 2 months left till our car show. The 
staff shirts should be done being printed in mid-July. the last chairman 
meeting is July 24 at the VFW post 428 at 7:00 pm.  The goodie bags 
are going to be filled at Tim Carlson's place at 6:30 pm on August 
7th.  Hope to see you there!!  

               Randy Marchand 

      Email: carguymrcr05@gmail.com 

Sanctuary of St. Cloud July 10.   4:00-6:00 
2410 20th Ave SE, St. Cloud, MN 

 
Serenity on 7th Aug 7.   10:00-11:30 
329 7th Ave SE, St. Joseph, MN 
 
Country Manor Apt/Nursing home Aug 11.  1:30-3:30 
520 1st St NE, Sartell, MN 
 
Garden of Foley Aug 25.  2:00-4:00 
253 Pine St, Foley, MN                                                           

Talamore Senior Living Sept 10.  1-3pm 215 37th Ave 
N. St Cloud Mn.                                                

Nursing Homes, Car Shows 2025  

                 Non Sponsored Car Tour 

We did it, we had the 3 day non club sponsored tour on Jun 13, 14, 
and 15th.  There were 9 cars and 18 people. We started out on Friday 
from Sartell and went through Litchfield where we had lunch and 
toured a historical home (very nice).  Then onto Hutchinson to the 
hotel for the evening.  Several went across the street to a collectors 
store and had fun going through stuff. It rained all day, but we still 
had a great time. 
 Saturday morning left hotel and traveled over to Lakeville (all back roads no main highways) to 
view Hot Sam's Collection. That was really something to see and everyone seems to enjoy looking 
at lots of stuff and wheeling and dealing on their purchases. Had lunch at a very good bar and 
grill. Returned to hotel for socializing. 
 Sunday returned back to St Augusta where everyone dispersed and headed home.  We gad a 
Great weekend.  Thanks to Keith and Barb for all of the trips and time spent on the tour.  Keith is 
already talking about next year, hopefully someone will step up to help him. Thanks to everyone 
who attended and made it a success. 

Carefree Living of St. Cloud July 11.  1:00-3:00 
1225 Division St E, St. Cloud, MN 
 
Edelbrock July 18.  1-3pm 1717 University Ave. 
St Cloud, Mn. 

Chateau Waters of Sartell July 23.  1:00-3:00 
960 19th St S, Sartell, MN 
 
Sterling Park Care Center Aug . 11:00-2:00 
142 1st St N, Waite Park, MN 
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Membership Meeting Minutes                                  June 12th 2025  
 
.Call to Order: Ken Pflipsen led the pledge of allegiance at Mill Stream Park in St Joseph MN 
&amp; Paul Schmidtbauer called the meeting to order. Corrections to the May minutes are as follows: 
The Presidents Birthday Party will be held at The Event Center in Waite Park not the Holiday Inn in 
St Cloud as previously stated. Also, under the Announcements in the May General Meeting Minutes 
Dorothy Paulson’s name was spelled wrong.                                                                                                
Approval of The Minutes: Keith Bauman made a motion to accept the corrected minutes as writ-
ten and Todd Whitney seconded the motion. Discussion and motion were carried.                                                   
Thank You: Pete Tourand for the pop tops.                                                                                                     
President: Paul Schmidtbauer stated that the July General Meeting will be held at Tim Carlson’s 
Shop. Paul also talked about the thank you card from the family of Dan Arntson for the gift of money 
honoring the memory of Dan. Also, Paul stated that he will be listing in the Sifting all the places that 
Pantown members can get discounts and what those discounts will be. Please use these discounts be-
cause they show support for our community and for the car club.                                                            
Vice President: Ralph Anderson talked about car shows coming up. There is a list for people to grab 
if they want will be listed in the Siftings. Also, Ralph stated that the square units for credit card 
processing are in the process of being set up.                                                                                                  
Treasurer: Bob Halliday is filling in for Bob Salmonson. Bob talked about the switch from Great Riv-
er Credit Union to St Cloud Financial Credit Union is still in the works. Todd Whitney motioned to ac-
cept the report and Gary Anderson seconded. Discussion and motion were carried.                                                 
Secretary: Tina Holt talked about a thank you card from the family of Aron Peterson for the flow-
ers sent to his memorial and thanked the Pantowners for the get-well card for Roger Holt on his sur-
gery.                                                                                                                                                                             
Car Show Chairman: Randy Marchand talked about securing a radio spot on WJON for the car 
show and still waiting to hear back from Al Neff about a spot on the GOAT. Randy also talked about a 
visit that he made to Roy Bernick’s Daughter Lisa and that all of his cars are staying in the building 
and if anyone wants to tour the building or knows of any groups that would like to tour the building to 
let him know. Lisa also told Randy that she would like to have a Pantowners meeting there again next 
year.                                                                                                                                                       
1st Year Directors: Seth Manuell talked about having the route for the fall tour set and ready.                                                
2nd Year Directors: Tom Erickson stated that the turnout for the spring tour was good, and eve-
ryone had a good time.                                                                                                                                        
3rd Year Directors: Gary Anderson and Todd Whitney stated that they have nothing at this time 
and are retired.                                                                                                                                                   
Pan Car Committee: The pan car is now ready for shows and has many appearances planned for this 
summer.                                                                                                                                                                  
Old Business: nothing at this time                                                                                                                    
New Business: We have a spot in the St Joseph Parade. Lily said the Good Shepherd Nursing home 
car show had 10 cars and we gained a new member Larry Ellis of St Cloud. He has a 1957 Ford Re-
tractable. The winners of the card drawings this month are: Darlene Klug, Don Wieber, Dennis Klug, 
Ron Paulson, and Randy Marchand. The badge drawing was Mona Zwilling who was not present at the 
meeting so the amount for July meeting will be $60.                                                                                             
Adjournment: Nick Anderson made a motion to adjourn, and Barb Neske seconded. All were in favor 
and the motion was carried. Time: 8:15pm 

 

                                                                                                               Secretary Tina Holt 
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Board Meeting Minutes                                        June 19th 2025            

 Secretary Tina Holt                                                               

I'm Ready For 
The Car Show!! 

 

Call to Order: Paul called the meeting to order at The Moose and Ken led the board members in the 
Pledge of Allegiance.                                                                                                                                              
Roll Call: Bob Halliday and Bob Salmonson were excused. Everyone else was present.                                          
Guests: Barb Anderson                                                                                                                                              
Approval of The Minutes: Todd made a motion to accept the minutes as written and Randy second-
ed. Discussion and motion were carried.                                                                                                                    
President: Paul talked about the upcoming general meetings. July will be at Tim Carlson’s shop start-
ing at 6:30pm. Tim will be grilling meat and would like everyone else to bring something to share for a 
potluck. Paul talked about members going to other car shows. If people ask us about our car show, 
simply state the rumors are not true.                                                                                                                       
Vice President: Ralph has nothing at this time.                                                                                                                       
Treasurer: Bob Halliday and Bob Salmonson were excused, and no report was given at this time.                            
Secretary: Tina talked about the cost of postage and supplies going up. Next year the cost to mail a 
roster will be $3 dollars instead of $2. Also, it was talked about adding an additional $3 if you would 
like a calendar mailed with your roster. We print a roster and calendar for every member, but those 
that do not come to the meetings will have the option to have them mailed for the additional cost, so 
we do not have so many left at the end of the year.                                                                                                     
Car Show Chairman: Randy stated that we have a contract with the fair board. Also, the staff 
shirts are completed. Randy would like to see other members help with calendar sales next year and to 
see him if you can help.                                                                                                                                                
1st Year Directors: Everything is set for the fall tour.                                                                                         
2nd Year Directors: Tom and Mike stated that everything went well with the spring tour, and they 
are already working on the spring banquet.                                                                                                                
3rd Year Directors: Todd and Gary stated that they are semi-retired for the rest of the year.                             
Pan Car Committee: Pan Car is ready for displays and shows. We need people to bring the pan car 
to the places and bring it back to Dorothy Zika’s where it is being stored. Please volunteer if you can. 
This is the only way to get people to see the pan car and appreciate it as much as we do.                                       
Old Business: nothing at this time                                                                                                                    
New Business: Randy mentioned that he will not be doing calendars next year but is available to any-
one that would like to take it over to get them started. Tom talked about having an option on the 
member renewal form for members to check if they DO NOT want their address in the roster. Tom 
mentioned that some members might be doing late renewals, so they miss the cut off time for the 
roster, so their address is not listed.                                                                                                                         
Adjournment: Mike made a motion to adjourn, and Tom seconded. Discussion and motion was carried. 
Time 8:19pm 

Bring Your Classic Car 
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   For Sale:                                                                                                                                                                                                          

•  2004 Nissan 350Z. Well taken care of. 6 speed manual is fun to drive. I purchased new in 2004 and am 
original owner. The car has 191,000 miles. All service and maintenance done by Gateway Nissan in Fargo 
ND. 99 % all original. Also included is 2+2 Bridgestone Blizzak snow tires and rims. Asking $6850. Contact 
Bill Merdan at 218-205-1540                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  

• New 25.5 x 34.5 laminated poster with 40 model A’s from 1928 to 1931. 320-251-3133 

• 4 headlight bezels and hubcaps for 1960 Chevy Impala. 320-493-8150                                                                                                                                                                              

• 2010 Dodge Challenger RT. 6 speed, 5.8 Hemi, 51,823 miles. Purple with white stripes. $22,000 obo. Tina 
320-510-0258                                                                

• Large 25x34 laminated poster of Henry Fords Model A’s from 1928 to 1931 $20. 320-251-3133                                                                                           

• 2001 Ford Ranger Nick Anderson 320-224-0458                                                                               

• Ford Y Block (292 ci), heads complete, not rebuilt, intake manifolds, alternator (not rebuilt), 4 chrome 
alloy  22” 6 bolt wheels with Falken Ziex 305/40/22 tire. Warren 320-290-6171                                                                

•  Metal antique car wall plaques $8 each. 320-251-3133                                                                                                                                                                                                        

• Century wire feed welder and tank and stand Don B. 320-293-5260 

• 1955 Mercury Monterey 2 Dr HT 3 speed/overdrive. Titled with collector plates. 320-980-5434                                     

• Many old License plates 1948-1980 plus some older. Call with what you need. Pete 320-492-3807 

• 1927 Streaker EU Roadster $15,000. Ed 320-260-6891 

Wanted:                                                                                            

•  Lower driver side hinge for 1962 Ford Falcon 4 Dr 320-493-3378  Pat Munuel                                                                      

• Vintage and antique bicycles and parts. Craig 320-392-6814                                  

• Mn state flag, the real one also large US flag, ragged edge ok. Bruce 320-253-3589 or 320-292-3283                              

HOLE IN YOUR TIRE 

If you can’t make the general meeting and want something listed before I send The Siftings to 
print ( due date listed on front page ) email me with your listing jzwilling47@gmail. I will continue 
your listing for 3 months or until you let me know it was sold or you want it renewed or removed. 
Thanks Jim Z. 
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       Membership Form-St Cloud Antique Auto Club                                                   
Send to: P.O. Box 704 St. Cloud, MN 56302-0704 Dues are $20 per fiscal year January 1st and includes 
the monthly Siftings newsletter (which can be mailed or emailed,) 1 Roster and 1 calendar. Mailing roster to you 
is an additional $2.00. Please Circle: NEW RENEWAL, LIFE MEMBER, CHANGE ADDRESS OR VEHICLES   

 

 

 

Names _____________________________________________________________________       

 

Address ____________________________________________________________________                                                 

 

Phone ______________________________________________________________________    

 

Email ______________________________________________________________________     

For new members cars you own and for renewals mark any changes with a + or – sign before the car.                     

Please include year, make, model, body-style and special features. 

 

1. _______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

2. _______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

3. _______________________________________________________________________________ 

Please do not list my address in the club roster  
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    St. Cloud Antique Auto Club 

PO Box  704 

St. Cloud, MN  56302-0704 

 

 

    Address Service Requested 

The Pantowners would like to thank the  
following local businesses for supporting    

the collector car hobby 

⚫Minnesota Computer            
Systems Inc.  

⚫Auto Value 

⚫Napa—Central MN 

⚫Dijital Majik Computers  

⚫Miller Buick & GMC  

& 

⚫POS Professional Office        
Services, Inc 

Membership Application 
St. Cloud Antique Auto Club, Inc 

To apply for membership or to get        
information about our Club,            

check out our website: 

www.pantowners.org 
-Or-                                          

send an email request and we                
will forward an application form to you 

pansiftings@yahoo.com 

 

FIRST CLASS 

U.S. POSTAGE 

PAID 

POS 

Pantowners Media Email:  
                pmedia@pantowners.org 

Facebook: “Pantowners-St. Cloud          

                     Antique Auto Club” 

Twitter: @PantownersSC 


